Summary of Consultation Responses
The following points summarise the 40 responses received from schools, LEAs, agencies, local teenage pregnancy co-ordinators and the Independent Advisory Group on teenage pregnancy:

· Childcare – Many respondents argued that responsibility for childcare should not rest with the family of the school age mother as proposed in the guidance.  This was for a variety of reasons including the suitability of care provided by the grandparent and the need for the grandparent to continue working to provide for the expanded family.

· Confidentiality – This part of the document was thought to lack consistency and clarity.  The relevant paragraphs have been reworded to reflect these concerns.

· Teenage Fathers – Mention of the role of schools in supporting teenage fathers was seen as a welcome step.

· Connexions – Many respondents mentioned concerns over the training of personal advisers as well as caseload issues.  Additional guidance on the role of the Connexions Service in the teenage pregnancy strategy is due to be issued shortly.  

· Multi-agency working – It was generally thought that more information about the respective roles of the many agencies that could be working to support school age mothers would be useful.  The Connexions Service guidance on working with other agencies in the field of Teenage Pregnancy will pick this up.

· Authorised absence – The guidance states that pregnant school girls should have a maximum of 18 calendar weeks of authorised absence over the time of the birth.  Some respondents thought that this was not long enough for the young person to come to terms with becoming a mother.  We do not propose to lengthen the period of authorised absence we hope to engender a culture of swift reintegration of mothers back into education where there is no other barrier.

